Bauer Highlands Homeowners Association
Annual Meeting Minutes
Monday, February 19, 2007
Cedar Mill Community Library
At 6:00 PM an open forum was held with approximately 18 homeowners in attendance.  Homeowners raised questions and concerns as follows:
· New housing developments going in near Saltzman Road
· Development of common area at the back of Bauer Highlands Neighborhood:  what are plans?
· On street parking – are there any policies?

· Are there any plans to have a neighborhood watch?

· Would like an updated website for neighborhood news, meeting notices, etc.
The meeting of the Board Highlands Homeowners Association was called to order at 6:30 PM by President David Gorman.  A quorum was met with all board members in attendance:
David Gorman, President

Matt Schulz, Member at Large

George Kyler, Treasurer

Dana Tierney, Secretary
Ken Oliphant, Member at Large

Minutes from the November 11, 2006, meeting were distributed and approved.

George Kyler, Treasurer, presented the 2007 budget.  He also reported the association currently has $26,000 in the operating account and $13,000 in reserves.  As decided at the last meeting, dues for 2007 will remain the same as the past two years:  $143 for lots on public streets and $181 for lots on private streets in order to maintain reserves for future repairs.  Ken Oliphant made a motion to approve the budget and Matt Schulz seconded it; motion passed unanimously.
Committee Reports
Architectural Review Committee:  Matt Schulz reported that there have been no new applications since the last meeting.  The committee is still working to enforce the CC&Rs with a goal of being more vigilant with offenders.
Social Committee:  Nothing is currently planned.  Some ideas for future events are a golf tournament, bowling night and movie night in a neighborhood cul de sac.  There could possibly be a second annual Board-sponsored neighborhood block party in August since last year’s party was a success.
Common Area:  Dave reported that we are still in a holding pattern until Legend Homes has finished construction in the neighborhood.
Unfinished Business

George, Matt and Dave are exploring other management companies in order to compare services/prices with those provided by our current company.

A monument sign will be put up at the Bayonne entrance to the neighborhood.  It will be bolted to the brick and be similar in look to the sign at the Forest Spring entrance.  The lettering will be painted black.  Cost is $1250, which is considerably less than a sign that would identically match the one on Forest Spring.  
New Business

Election of officers was held to fill two expired board positions (George Kyler and Dana Tierney).  George Kyler was nominated for another term; homeowners Kavel Buyuksahin and Steve Needham were also nominated.  George Kyler and Kavel Buyuksahin were elected by secret ballot.  Terms are for three years.
There being no more business to come before the Board, Dana Tierney made a motion to adjourn and George Kyler seconded it.  

Respectfully submitted,

Dana Tierney

Secretary

